Planning application comment was submitted on the15 January 2024 19:37 PM
The following is a comment on application P233489/RM by D Williams

Nature of feedback: Objecting to the application

Comment: | strongly object to the proposed planning on the land off Millstream Gardens.

Due to recent events regarding extensive rainfall it is clear to see the village of Eardisley suffers with surface
water flooding, building on this site can surely only contribute to this problem.

The brook that runs around the suggested plot and parallel to Millstream Gardens overflowed on to the properties
in Orchard Close causing flooding of several properties again.

Properties on Church Road also experienced such issues with water run off plus water coming up through the
drains, these properties back on to the new site. Where will all the water drain to when the suggested attenuation
pond is full, the village cannot already cope.

Millstream Gardens will be altered dramatically with the prospect of 18 houses, what is now a quiet road will be
no more.

The extra use by many more cars will be disruptive and a nuisance.

| have attached a photo to illustrate the flow through the brook that subsequently entered prop-ties.

D. Williams

Attachment:

Their contact details are as follows:

First name: D
Last nhame: Williams
Postcode: HR3 6NR

Address: 6 Millstream Gardens, Eardisley, HR3 6NR
Infrastructure from section 106 to consider: Flood alleviation. Investment in the Millennium Green
Link ID: https://www.herefordshire.gov.uk/info/200142/planning_services/planning_application_search/details?

id=233489

Form reference: FS-Case-577692966
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